SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

July 15, 2013
ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Staci Dowdell, Denise Lutz, Dave Slovina, Dan Faig, 

Dan Dankowski, Luann Todd, Tim Giardina, George Paulus, Rachael Cernus,  
Brian Walton
The meeting was called to order at 7:04 at Dairy Queen 
Approval of prior minutes for May and June:


-Denise motioned to approve minutes 


-Dave second the motion


-all yea’s

Public Input


-Dan Faig discussed PYAA and their involvement with PLA and the

High school programs.  For our information, they will be splitting the


Boys junior high teams by school (Lakeview and Ridgeview) and will


Not be capping their numbers.  They also discussed creating a booster


Organization of the their own that may fund raise, pay for coaches, help


The high school programs, etc.


-Rachael Cernus spoke to her cousin regarding apparel, uniforms, etc

Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:

-PLA ordered flowers for Mrs Johnson
-the field walk through at the schools took place.  PLSD had OSU come
Do an evaluation of the fields regarding care, cut, etc.  This will take place

Every 2 years.

-Tim, Paul and Jeff had a meeting with Mark Aprile and Vince Utterback.  The

Meeting went very well.


-PLSD is paying OSU (Ebrights) $4000/field to care for/redo/fix/etc


-discussed Central JV field.  Not much that can be done due to lack of


Water


-Mr Aprile acknowledged that lax (PLA) is interested in benefiting the 


School and not just ourselves.


-Discussed our doing a more efficient / better job hiring.  They would 


Like all spring coaches approved by PLSD by January.



-will need concussion testing this year



-PLDS will advertise within the district for our coaching positions

-discussed having PLSD pay the coaches and PLA reimburse the district.


-do not want volunteer coaches coaching their own child


-preseason conditioning should be out by 9pm


-Mr Aprile proposed paying a faculty person for each game to open gate,


Open press box, concession stand, flag, etc.  May be a flat fee or per game.

-Field usage.  We were asked to consider scheduling some of our home games for Sat. afternoon so no lights would be needed in the stadiums.



-We agreed to look in to it depending on officials availability.



-Tim in turn asked for all home games in the stadiums if we 



Will consider several Sat. afternoon games.




-last year the most home games by any one team was 6


-Practice fields



-Central will remain the same



-North- Aprile asked if we would be interested in using a field at



Tollgate that a travel soccer team used and maintained in the past




-we can put up poles for nets




-we would maintain the field but PLSD will mow


-helmets:  Paul is looking the logistics for us to show PLSD that a player

Could purchase a new helmet as a freshman and would would be certified


For 3 additional years.  Deciding if it would be ok for us to sell them.


-‘Right to play’ we need to submit our rosters to PLSD, if any players have not paid their fees for other sports, they can not play.


-Phys Ed – still can not use as gym, only as a flex credit.


-Locker rooms – if available, yes we can have access


-PLSD will remove the wording “insufficient numbers at one school will


Result in a combined team” 


-Transportation and Drug Testing totals are in….drug testing invoices were high, however, PLSD said that all sports were high this year and that the lab tested approx. 30% more than needed.



-drug testing $1378 North,  $1100 Central



-Transportation $2200 North, $1500 Central plus approx.



$1500 per for fuel.

-Tim made a motion that the sub committee will have the descretion to

pay PLSD up to $1500 for field maintenance and $2000 as a donation to 

PLSD

-George second the motion

-all yeas


-It was asked if we became OHSAA recognized, will we be school funded


Or will we remain fully self funded but become full varsity?  Will ask.

Vice President Report:  George Paulus 


-Discussed nominations for next months board elections


-Denise asked if one of the individuals running for N. boys team



Director would run for N. girls?  No, they don’t have daughters that




Would be playing on that team




-Denise asked about Curtis Kneedler?  He also coached junior




High and is on the PYAA board, may be too busy but should ask.



-We do need someone to run for N Girls team director


-George asked that an email be sent in approx. a week to all paid members to 


View and remind about the meeting.


-Coaches can submit applications.  Pete Campbell is moving do Maryland and will not be reapplying.

Treasurers Report:  Tim  

-After outstanding invoices, rebates, etc we should be at approx +$6000 

-North boys uniforms still need paid but that amount is accounted for in the budget

-Nike still owes us some tshirts for our points.

Membership: Tim
-Fees for next year will be decided after the budget has been made
Publicity: Denise Lutz – no report            

Fundraising:  Staci Dowdell 

-Kroger is up and running.  We just need to get families registered


-Staci asked Denise to email everyone about Kroger

Equipment: Dave Slovina


-Central boys are 100% inventoried.  Also have helmets and checks


For rentals turned in.


-Central girls, ok


-North girls, ok


-North boys have not turned in equipment.


-Misc items have been inventoried


-We may ask Janet to write a grant for us to help pay for Central and 


North girls uniforms.  It is an Under Armour grant


-We do need some new goals

Central Boys:  Brian Walton

-Coach Campbell has resigned and is moving to Maryland to teach and coach

-All equipment is turned in

North Boys:  Tim 


-Tollgate field is ok to use as practice field
North Girls:  Dan Dankowski 

-Tollgate field is ok with girls as well for practice field.

-All equipment is turned in

-Has the OCC championship sign.  Can they add 2013?  Yes

Central Girls:  Luann Todd


-There are a few tshirts left from the girls lax camp

-Several girls play on both Northstar and Midwestern Force travel


Teams.  Both Northstar teams went undefeated last weekend and Force went


2-1 at their tournament.


-Rachael Cernus suggested following laxgirlnation on twitter

Old Business: 


-We need to get goals picked up from fields
New Business: 
-It was discussed how to get better communication with parents, PLSD, etc 

Regarding PLA and how we operate, etc.


-Dan suggested sending a welcome email with email


-Brian has something that he uses every year. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:32

-Luann motioned to adjourn

-Dan second 

-all yeas

